
CONTACT DETAILS  
St Maryôs School   
Telephone : (03)5825 2858  
Fax           : (03)5825 4026  
Emails   

General -  office@smmooroopna.catholic.edu.au  
Newsletter  

newsletter@smmooroopna.catholic.edu.au  
 

Principal: Anthony Butts  

Email ï

abutts@smmooroopna.catholic.edu.au  
 

Deputy Principal:  Pauline Hindson  
 

Office Administrator : Amber Feehan  
 

Canonical Administrator : Fr Joseph Luka MST  

Telephone ð0448 339 990  

Email -   

cadministrator@smmooroopna@catholic.edu.au  
 

St Maryôs Parish  

Presbytery ;  

Phone: 5825 2034 & 0448 339 990 (Office & After Hours)

Parish Priest      Fr Joseph Luka MST            
 Email: jopothenmst@mail.com    
Email: stmarysmpna@bigpond.com  

GPS :  2 Toolamba Road, Mooroopna  

Postal : P.O. Box 365 ï Mooroopna ï3629

St Maryõs would like to acknowledge the Traditional Owners 

on whose land  we live today, the Yorta Yorta nations and the 

Bangerang people.  

11th December 2014 

 

"Advent is a journey that triggers memory and hope which is so necessary to 

us all. Adventôs intention is to awaken the most profound and basic          

emotional memory within us, namely, the memory of Jesusô story. This is a 

healing memory; it brings hope. Hope is such an important part of our life 

and occasionally is the only thing that keeps us going. 

It is the beautiful task of Advent to awaken in all of us memories of goodness 

and to open doors of hope." 

Hello Everyone, 

The end of the year is coming very quickly and everyone in the St Maryôs community has 

had many wonderful achievements.  Next week we will bid farewell to our Gr 6 children and 

departing staff and give thanks for all that we have been given in 2014.  Our teachers and 

assistants put in an extraordinary effort in caring for the children and ensuring their           

curriculum is engaging and challenging.  Iôm asking all parents to spend a few minutes with 

their children to reflect on the qualities of their teachers and classroom assistants and 

write them a letter of thanks.  I know that this would mean the world to the staff and is 

a wonderful learning experience to the children of the importance of being thankful. 

We had our Orientation Day for 2015 on Tuesday.  The children were very excited about 

finding out their teacher for next year and our Gr 6ôs spent the day at their respective high 

schools.  Our classes have been allocated to ensure that each group is as even as possible in 

all areas.  Sometimes children are disappointed that they may not be with certain friends or 

the teacher they wanted.  As parents, we should see this not as a negative but an important 

life lesson that we all experience disappointments at some stage or another and that it is    

essential that we all learn to deal with these situations.  A positive way to look at it is that it is 

a great opportunity to develop new relationships and resilience. 

Our End of Year Mass is taking place this Friday at 9:30am in the Marian Centre.  All       

families are welcome to attend as we celebrate our year as a school community and give 

thanks for all that God has given us this year. 

Congratulations to Caleb Cox who won the Principalôs Award last week.  Caleb is a very 

kind and compassionate young man who is a great friend to many people.  Last week one of 

our staff members injured her ankle and Caleb was very concerned and showed that he was a 

genuinely caring person.  Well done Caleb! 

The St Maryôs School Choir sang beautifully at Kensington Gardens last week.  The residents 

there were extremely impressed with the high standard of singing and were extremely    

grateful for their performance.  The group will sing again this Sunday evening at the 

Mooroopna Carols by Candle Light.  Thank you to Mrs Butts for preparing the children so 

well and for the children who have committed themselves to the choir this year. 

Please note that this week is the last opportunity to donate to our ñGiving Treeò.  We ask that 

all families please give a gift that will make a difference to many childrenôs lives this    

Christmas.  It is currently looking very empty and I hope that we can add a lot more to the 

donation in the next few days. 

The end of the year is quickly closing in and I ask parents to be mindful of dates.  The End of 

Year Mass is taking place in the Marian Centre Friday 12th December at 9:30am.  Our Gr 

6 Celebration Night is taking place on Monday 16th December in the Marian Centre     

starting at 6pm.   Our final assembly is taking place on Wednesday 17th December 12:30pm 

where we will be announcing next yearôs student leaders and farewells for departing staff.  A 

very busy time, but we are all looking forward to our end of year festivities. 

Please note that next Thursday 18th December is the final day for students.  Children will be 

dismissed at 2:30pm.  Bus children will be supervised in the Marian 

Centre until 3:30pm due to the buses leaving at regular times. 
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ôLET YOUR LIGHT SHINEõ 

Parish Prayer :                      
           God our Father, as we thank you for 
the blessings ,we ask you to bless this                        
St Maryôs Parish of  Yours, so that                                
we may love you more. Encircle our          
families with your loving care. Help 

parents to be  good examples  to their  
children  and our youth to grow in 

strength as good  Christians.   To the 
sick grant health, to the aged bring   

serenity  and  to those in  sorrow, joy. 
May we grow stronger in faith and may 

our love for one another  become    
deeper in our daily  living.  We  make 
this through  the  intercession  of our 

Blessed Mother Mary.  Amen  

Christmas Mass 

Vigil Mass (only one) at 

7.30pm in the Marian Centre. 

Christmas Day at 10am  

mailto:jopthan@gmail.com


OFFICE HOURS / MATTERS 
 
 

Monday to Friday 8.30am - 5.00pm 
 

Newsletter Deadline - Tuesday 9am 
(newsletter@smmooroopna.catholic.edu.au) 

 

Student Banking - Tuesdays 
 

Subway Orders - Return Thursday for Friday      
delivery. 

 

Please Note - Any order that is not placed in Subway 
tub before collection will be sent home with student. 

SCHOOL FEES 

All school fees need to be finalised by       

Friday 12th December. 

Payments can be made directly to the school 

bank account details listed below, by cheque 

or cash to the office.   

Please use your Childs name as a               

reference if paying by direct credit. 
St Maryôs General Account 

BSB 083-543  Acc Number - 457812500 

Administration Information 

 
 

 

 

12th December End of Year Mass 9.30am in Marian Centre 

14th December St Maryôs Choir singing at Mooroopna Carols 
commencing at 6.30pm. 

15th December Gr 6 Celebration Night 

ρχÔÈ $ÅÃÅÍÂÅÒ &ÉÎÁÌ !ÓÓÅÍÂÌÙ ρςȡσπÐÍ 

ρχÔÈ $ÅÃÅÍÂÅÒ 2ÅÐÏÒÔÓ ÇÏ ÈÏÍÅȢ 

18th December Final Day for students, 2.30pm finish 

ςωÔÈ *ÁÎÕÁÒÙ &ÉÒÓÔ $ÁÙ 4ÅÒÍ ρ 
 

Final DIRECT DEBITS for 2014 -  

Ý Fortnightly - 19th December 

Ý Monthly -  19th December 

Final Credit Card Payments for 2014 - Thursdays 

Ý Fortnightly  - 18th December 

Ý Monthly - 18th December  
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Parents & Friends 

Next Meeting - Wednesday 18th February 2015, 7.30pm.                  

 Marian centre.  All Welcome 

 2015 AGM Wednesday 18th March 7.30pm Marian Centre 
 

ASSEMBLY PRAYER ROSTER  

Friday 12th December - 3/4 JG 
Wednesday 17th December - 4/5/6 DT (final Assembly for 2014) 

 

TERM DATES 2014 

Tm 4 Monday 6th October - Friday 19th December  

 

2015 TERM DATES 
 

TM 1 Thursday 29th January - Friday 27th March 

Easter 3rd - 5th April 

TM 2 Monday 13th April - Friday 26th June 

TM 3 - Monday 13 July - Friday 18th September 

TM 4 Monday 5th October - Friday 18th December 
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CONTACT DETAILS 

Please ensure all your families contact details are up 

to date, including Home phone, Mobile, residential 

& postal addressôs & email address. 

Please also ensure that your nominated emergency 

contacts information is also current & up to date.  

2015 Planning 

To assist with planning and preparations for 

next year, families are reminded to contact 

the school Office if you will not be returning 

to St Maryôs in 2015. 

End of Year Mass 

End of year Mass will be held on   

Friday 12th December. 

Mass will commence at 9.30am 

and will be in the Marian Centre. 

All families are invited to join us as we     

celebrate the end of the Year with our final 

Liturgy for 2014. 

LOST 

1 NAVY JUMPER size 4 - named -  Jamason Stretton, if 

found please return to Jamason in P/1 SH 

1 Navy school hat with hand stitched name Maggie on the 

inside. If found please return to Maggie Egglestone in 2 AC.  

St Maryõs Bingo Roster  

13th December 2014  

Tom Dumaresq, Pat Noble, Alicia Cornelius, Dale 
Pearse, Rob OôMeara, Marie OôMeara. 



Christmas Message: by Fr Joseph Pothenparampil 
 

ñJoseph, there is no place for you here . But please come my home ñ 
Firstly, may I say, my greatest wish and prayer, for you all, is that the greetings of Christmas bring you all the blessings of Heaven 
and new life in the Holy Spirit. In this joyful season, may each of you individually and communally receive the graces that God has 
prepared for you through the Birth of Jesus. 
The threat of spiritual danger is in the world today.  Just one month before Christmas, we see people busy shopping, streets are 
highly decorated, hotels are booked, and Christmas Gifts are being made ready.  And yet the sad reality is that a good majority of 
the people celebrating Christmas, do not know who Jesus really is. 
The reality is that Christmas is not just the celebration of the Santa Claus. People will try to ignore the person of Jesus; they     
celebrate his birthday with great importance.  And sadly, not knowing the birthday celebrant and really enjoying the party!  There 
is a great danger, that many will never know Jesus in their lives. So let us pray that God will save us from this great calamity of 
removing Jesus this Christmas. 
I would like to share with you three messages on Christmas 
1. Angels - A Message of Hope:  If world needed true knowledge -They would have sent an educator; if money, then an       
economist; if enjoyment then an entertainer; if Justice a Judge, and if war, then a soldier. 
But God knew well that humanity needed true liberation and absolution from sins and so he sent a saviour.  Not to punish but to 
redeem. 
Angels say pointing towards Bethlehem:  ñDo not be afraid; for see -I am bringing you Good News of great joy for all the peo-
ple:  to you is born this day in the city of David a Saviour, who is the Messiah, the Lord.  This will be a sign for you: you will find a 
child wrapped in bands of cloth and lying in a manger.ò  
And suddenly there was with the Angel a multitude of the heavenly host, praising God and saying, ñGlory to God in the highest 
heaven, and on earth peace among those whom he favours! (Luke 2: 10-14) 
In todayôs world the greatest danger is fear of Death. This great fear of death among Humanity is only because they do not know 
the Lord Jesus and have Him in their Hearts. 
Three attributes the Angels give Jesus -Saviour, Lord and Christ.  Saviour is the one who saves others, the one who accepts 
the blame.  The one who knows swimming does not need another when he is in water.  It is only a person who knows swimming 
dares to jump in to the water when one is about to drown.  If Mankind was able to liberate himself from the clutches of sin, God 
would have not come into the world through the incarnation of Jesus the Saviour. 
The greatest mistake humanity made in history is that he has tried to escape from the bondage of sin. He tried to find solutions for 
his self made shame and guilt by covering himself with the leaves from the fig tree.  ñBut if you do not do this, you have sinned 
against the Lord; and be sure your sin will find you out.ò  (Numbers 32:23) 
God always acquits every repentant sinner by just ignoring his very many sins.  This is the great joy that the angels mention in 
their carols.  There is no punishment to a person who has given their lives to Christ. 
ñThere is therefore now no condemnation for those who are in Christ Jesus.ò (Rom 8:1) 
2. Shepherd- A Message of Obedience.  They obeyed the angels and went to Bethlehem, which means House of Bread. They 
were humble enough to go the House of Bread where the true Bread of Life is Born. 
What did they offer?  Nothing.  They surrendered to the will of God. They might have placed before Child Jesus, the symbols of 
their life ïthe staff.  They were the same men even after they visited the Child Jesus. They continued their life style as             
shepherds.  But their hearts were now changed.  This all happened because they obeyed the Angels.  ñObedience is better than 
Sacrificeò (1 Samuel 15:22) 
After seeing child Jesus, they went everywhere sharing this glad news. They were the first Missionaries of Jesus saving love. 
ñA new heart I will give you, and a new spirit I will put within you; and I will remove from your body the heart of stone 
and give you a heart of flesh.  I will put my spirit within you, and make you follow my statutes and be careful to observe 
my ordinances.  Then you shall live in the land that I gave to your ancestors; and you shall be my people, and I will be 
your God.ò  (Ezekiel 36:26-28) 
3. The Inn Keeper- The Message of Opportunity.  This is the unspoken message in todayôs world. Have everything, but do not 
speak of religion and Jesus, yet we still use Christian names for people, places and institutions.  Time is made for everything and 
yet no time for Jesus who has given us everything. 
What did the Inn Keeper miss?  He may have had an excellent room to sleep in.  But by denying a place for Joseph and Mary in 
the Inn, he lost the great opportunity of seeing the Saviour of the World come into the world.  The animals that gave room for the 
Birth of Jesus were blessed to witness that great event. 
I remember the story of Nativity play, which was performed in a parish on Christmas Day. The children from the school after a 
long and thorough practice were so confident and ready for the play. Little Savio, from Grade 3 was given the role of the             
Innkeeper. All the parishioners, school staff, parents and friends were present at the premiere. 
As the Nativity play was progressing well, and then came the scene with little Savio, meeting Joseph and Mary.  He was the sure 
of the dialogue, and so when Joseph asked,  ñSir, would you let me give a place for my pregnant wife ñSavio gave his dialogue 
with, total indifference and even came across a bit annoyed: No place, here.  Get lost. You look like a foreigner. This is only 
for the locals.  Do not disturbò and he slammed door in Joseph and Maryôs face.  But little Savio could not bear the scene of 
Mother Mary and St Joseph walking away. As he remembered his own Mum and Dad, and he could not tolerate it anymore. 
He opened the door and said, òSt Joseph and Mother Mary, please DO NOT go away.  There is no place for you here in this 
place.  But I will make a place for you at home.  Come with me.  Please do not go away.ò  The audience was                       
dumbfounded.  A pin drop could be heard in the silence... Later it started great applause. God was speaking through Savio.  Tears 
were seen rolling from eyes of  parishioners.  For it was this message of little Savio, that changed the lives of so many people in 
such a small way. 
ñListen! I am standing at the door, knocking; if you hear my voice and open the door, I will come in to you and eat with 
you, and you with meñ (Apoc. 3:20) 
ñOut of the mouths of babes and infants you have founded a bulwark because of your foes, 
to silence the enemy and the avengerò. (Psalm. 8:2) 
At that time Jesus said, ñI thank you, Father, Lord of heaven and earth, because you have hidden these things from the 
wise and the intelligent and have revealed them to infantsò  (Mathew 11.25) 
May you all have a very Merry Christmas and a Blessed New Year. 



Thanks from Father Joseph 

 

I thank God for giving me this great opportunity of serving The Mooroopna Parish and especially St Maryôs School as the 

Canonical Administrator.  I had that great privilege of understanding the simplicity and sincere love of our beloved        

children who are really the precious gifts to our community.  I thank you all dear children for your smiling faces.  Those 

greetings  ñ Good Morning Father Joseph God Bless you ñ will be always in my ears. I have been welcomed in the 

company of the children. My language, grammar, vocabulary, culture, country and colour was never  a barrier or a         

hindrance when I spoke with our children.  How wonderful It was a great Joy being told that they thought that ñ I came 

from Bendigoò. 

It was as a missionary that I came to Mooroopna to share my life and Faith with you all, at times I wonder how much I    

succeeded, but this is in God and mother Maryôs hands now.. I go, knowing that I did my very best in every respect I could, 

with the limitations set before me.  I came not as nurse in hospital or one for a job to fill in in to say Mass.  I came as a 

Missionary where the Faith has to be enkindled; I came as a Missionary to share the Faith I received from my parents and 

the Church in which I grew up in, to share with as Christ commanded us to do. The motivation was only the Love of Jesus, 

which urged me to do the maximum possible in every respect. As a Missionary Priest I thank God and I proudly proclaim 

that it is the most rewarding prize God has blessed me with.  It is a most challenging life, especially in our present          

society.  But that does not take away the nobility and dedication, which I have always tried to bring to you.  So I took    

convincing steps to give Children Bibles to every student in our school, conducting Bible Quizôs, and promoting the     reg-

ular attendance of the school to Holy Mass, propagating the Faith through all possible media and most especially through 

the school Newsletter.  Devotion to Mother Mary is one strong conviction and passion which prompted me to cultivate the 

regular habit of Rosary prayers, by giving each child individual Rosary beads, the repositioning of the Statue of Mother 

Mary in the midst the school grounds where our statue can be seen by all our children readily giving her a place of   hon-

our, watching over her children.   Giving utmost importance to the WORD OF GOD in the Bible for every occasion and 

person in daily life was the reason of giving ó GODôS WORD BOXô  to every child as the Christmas gift of 2014. 

Dear Parents, thank you very much for your Support, Love, Care and above all, your prayers. As days progress, I realise 

the support of many parents who give of their love and support, trying their best to understand me.  I tried everything     

possible with all my limitations ignoring the risk or the challenges involved in it.  I had only one aim -the best for our    

children, witnessing and attesting, that we are just, transparent, and fair both in theory and practice. Though there may be 

some who I have upset along the way, I have never disregarded anything said or done to me, all was done but let me assure 

you, in love, I value you and will pray for you, As a Missionary, my commitments are extremely important to me and I 

came through the order of St. Thomas, and was asked to assist the Sandhurst Diocese, therefore my responsibility to God 

through my superiors is vital. I respect their views of those who sought to discredit me, and wish to thank those who have 

expressed concern for me. I leave without regret only to state that I do not care for those people who conducted themselves 

in  unchristian and inhuman ways yet as your shepherd I consider them as my sheep and they are considered friends.. 

I also take this opportunity to thank Mr Anthony Butts, who I would regard knows me more than anyone, though the parish 

and school.  We have worked together for the last four years. In which I have shared my dreams and the vision of St 

Maryôs Parish and School.  Therefore, I am pleased to say that we were always on the same page when it came to any    

decision making. I appreciate his beautiful heart, which in no way wants to upset anyone and his amazing way of           

understanding, his incredible memory, but most of all his ability to distance himself from the situation to make informed 

decisions that may differ from his own views or opinions. 

I wish to thank you all, for your wonderful support and in trying to understand me and all the assistance given me, so to 

enable me to assist you, with my obvious limitations. 

As most of you will know I am to be appointed as the Parish priest of Tallangatta. The time has to say Good-Bye. It is a 

difficult thing for me to do.  You have become my family, you who have become so dear and special without knowing it 

and have gone out of your way to make me feel so at home. Those who have experienced or gone through such a wrench of 

being parted from Community and Country will be able to understand the pain behind it. 

I once again thank you my dear children.  Thank you for your concern and condolences at the loss of my Dad through 

physical death.  He taught me not to retaliate when someone attacks you personally and to stand up for being Christian 

most especially as a Priest I do not count the cost in loving Jesus.  Please pray for Dad and also for me. 

My Prayerful assistance will be always  with you all .I hope to keep the email jopothan@gmail.com and mobile number 

044833990 as my contact details   

God bless you all. 

Fr Joseph  



 

PREP/1 HINDSON / DOWLING   DANIEL HOOPER / JESSICA GLOVER 

PREP/1 HARPER           REUBEN SADDLIER / JACOB EDMUNDS 

PREP/1 LOUDEN       AMEYSHIA BAKSH / XAVIER MORGAN  

PREP/1 MULRANEY      CAITLIN DOHERTY / DENZEL COX 

YEAR 1/2 McNICOL       KAYLEE HAMILTON / KADE JAMES  

YEAR 2 CARROLL       DAISY CRILLY / JONAS NIEDERLE 

YEAR 2 MARKS        JACK TENACE / RILEY PUGH 

YEAR 3/4 LEE        DAMIEN BROWN / TYLER FEBEY 

YEAR 3/4 CIMERA       LILY BATHMAN / MATTHEW McKAY  

YEAR 3/4 GIBSON       COLE FREEMAN / MIA ZERBATO 

YEAR 4/5/6 BRYANT      GEORGIA WILSON / OSCAR CRILLY  

YEAR 4/5/6 TAYLOR      IMELDA VALOIA / CIARA JAYNE NEILLY 

YEAR 5/6 COX        TOM McCARTY / SAMMY MACADAM 

YEAR 5/6 LOUDEN       SHANNEN COLBOURNE-FOX / STEPHANI McLEOD 

 

PRINCIPALS AWARD      CALEB COX 

 

Remaining Awards were not presented as time ran short.  These awards will be included in next weeks newsletter. 
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Assembly Prayer Friday 28th November  3/4 JG  
Friday - Marian Centre      2.45 - 3.15pm  ALL WELCOME  
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For Further information, Speech Pathologist, Melanie Fitsimmons, can be contacted through Special Ed Coord,      
Felicity Bryant.   

���…�–�‹�˜�‡�����ˆ�–�‡�”�����…�Š�‘�‘�Ž�����”�‘�‰�”�ƒ�•���Z�X�Y�] 
 

���ˆ�–�‡�”���Y�X���›�‡�ƒ�”�•�����…�–�‹�˜�‡�����ˆ�–�‡�”�����…�Š�‘�‘�Ž�����”�‘�‰�”�ƒ�•���‹�•���¤�•�‹�•�Š�‹�•�‰���–�Š�‹�•���›�‡�ƒ�”�ä���������™�‘�—�Ž�†���Ž�‹�•�‡���–�‘���–�Š�ƒ�•�•���ƒ�Ž�Ž���–�Š�‡���…�Š�‹�Ž�†�”�‡�•���ƒ�•�†����������
���ƒ�”�‡�•�–�•���™�Š�‘���Š�ƒ�˜�‡���•�ƒ�†�‡���‰�‘�‘�†���—�•�‡���‘�ˆ���–�Š�‹�•�����”�‘�‰�”�ƒ�•�ä�����‹�–���Š�ƒ�•���„�‡�‡�•���˜�‡�”�›���™�‘�”�–�Š�™�Š�‹�Ž�‡���‹�•���•�‡�‡�’�‹�•�‰���…�Š�‹�Ž�†�”�‡�•���ƒ�…�–�‹�˜�‡�á��
�™�Š�‡�–�Š�‡�”���‹�–���„�‡���‹�•���ƒ���•�’�‘�”�–���‘�”���‡�š�‡�”�…�‹�•�‡�ä 
���Š�‡���‰�‘�‘�†���•�‡�™�•���‹�•���–�Š�‡�”�‡���‹�•���ƒ���•�‡�™���’�”�‘�‰�”�ƒ�•���•�–�ƒ�”�–�‹�•�‰���•�‡�š�–���›�‡�ƒ�”��-���•�ƒ�•�‡�†���î���’�‘�”�–�‹�•�‰�����…�Š�‘�‘�Ž�•�ï�ä�������Š�‹�•���‹�•���•�…�Š�‡�†�—�Ž�‡�†���–�‘��
�…�‘�•�•�‡�•�…�‡���‹�•���[�”�†�����‡�”�•���‘�ˆ���Z�X�Y�]�ä 
���‘�™�‡�˜�‡�”�á���™�‡���Š�ƒ�˜�‡���”�‡�…�‡�‹�˜�‡�†���ƒ�†�˜�‹�…�‡���–�Š�ƒ�–�����–�����ƒ�”�›�ï�•���Š�ƒ�•���„�‡�‡�•���•�‡�Ž�‡�…�–�‡�†���–�‘���”�—�•���ƒ�����‹�Ž�‘�–���’�”�‘�‰�”�ƒ�•���‹�•�����‡�”�•���Y�á���Z�X�Y�]�ä�������–��
�–�Š�‹�•���•�–�ƒ�‰�‡���™�‡���•�‘�–���„�‡�‡�•���‹�•�ˆ�‘�”�•�‡�†���‘�ˆ���ˆ�—�Ž�Ž���†�‡�–�ƒ�‹�Ž�•�á���„�—�–���™�‡���™�‹�Ž�Ž���„�‡���ƒ�„�Ž�‡���–�‘���”�—�•���ƒ�–���Ž�‡�ƒ�•�–���Y���’�”�‘�‰�”�ƒ�•���ƒ�ˆ�–�‡�”���•�…�Š�‘�‘�Ž���ˆ�‘�”��
�¤�”�•�–���–�‡�”�•�ä�������‘�”�‡���†�‡�–�ƒ�‹�Ž�•���™�‹�Ž�Ž���„�‡���•�ƒ�†�‡���ƒ�˜�ƒ�‹�Ž�ƒ�„�Ž�‡���ƒ�–���–�Š�‡���•�–�ƒ�”�–���‘�ˆ���•�…�Š�‘�‘�Ž���•�‡�š�–���›�‡�ƒ�”�ä 
 
���Š�ƒ�•�•���›�‘�—���‘�•�…�‡���ƒ�‰�ƒ�‹�•���ˆ�‘�”���’�ƒ�”�–�‹�…�‹�’�ƒ�–�‹�•�‰���‹�•���–�Š�‡�����”�‘�‰�”�ƒ�•���‘�˜�‡�”���–�Š�‡���›�‡�ƒ�”�•�ä 
 
���ƒ�”�‡�‡ 
 


